Village Board of Trustees

Regular Meeting

July 19, 2017
8:00 p.m.

The Regular Meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Briarcliff Manor, New York was held in the Village of Briarcliff Manor at the William J. Vescio Community Center, at 1 Library Road, Briarcliff Manor, New York on the 19th of July, 2017 commencing at 8:00 p.m.

Present

Lori A. Sullivan, Mayor
Mark Pohar, Deputy Mayor
Cesare DeRose, Jr. Trustee
Bryan Zirman, Trustee

Also Present

Philip Zegarelli, Village Manager

Christine Dennett, Village Clerk

Clinton Smith, Village Counsel
David Turiano, Village Engineer

Sarah Yackel, Village Planning Consultant
Absent

Mark L. Wilson, Trustee
Pledge of Allegiance

Public Hearing to Hear and Discuss Proposed Amendments to the Village of Briarcliff Manor Comprehensive Plan as set forth in Draft Comprehensive Plan Addendum

Mayor Sullivan explained the review process and stated the Public Hearing was to consider an amendment to the Comprehensive Plan that was adopted in 2007 and no zoning changes were being considered at this time.  

Village Planning Consultant Yackel gave a presentation and explained the proposed amendments.  

Mayor Sullivan read the memorandum from the Planning Board and entered it into the record.  

Upon motion by Trustee DeRose, seconded by Deputy Mayor Pohar, the Board voted unanimously to amend the proposed amendment to include the Planning Board’s comments.  

Mr. Roger Battacharia of 16 Holbrook Road stated his property was adjacent to the Philips property and stated the Ossining Schools were facing an over enrollment crisis of epic proportions and asked the Board to consider that when making the amendments.  

Mr. David Steinmetz stated he represented three of the five properties in the B Zone and shared his client’s goals and objectives.  He stated his clients wanted to work cooperatively with the Village and urged the Board to advance the amendment.  
Mr. James Schwab of 410 Scarborough Road stated traffic was a concern and speed was a major issue and asked the Board to hold off on making any changes so a more informed decision could be made.  
Mr. Joel Motley of 409 Scarborough Road stated he became acquainted with the Scarborough Corridor Study during his tenure on the the Conservation Advisory Counsel and there were a lot of traffic and environmental concerns and asked the Board to make those a priority when making changes to the Comprehensive Plan.  

Mr. Leo Ossen of 181 Holbrook Road asked why the Village wasn’t informed when the Philips property changed hands.  

Mr. Jeff Weisman of 285 Scarborough Road thanked the Board for all their hard work and stated there needed to be definitions and formulas in the amendment so the changes could be measured.  
Upon motion by Deputy Mayor Pohar, seconded by Trustee Zirman, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn the Public Hearing to September 6, 2016 at 8:00pm.  

Board of Trustees Announcements Deputy Mayor Pohar
· The Library and Community Center have many programs going on throughout the summer.  Visit the website for information.  

· Visit the website for pool hours and permit information.

· Family Fun Night will be on July 21st at the Pool.  

· The Fire Department will be hosting the 111th Westchester County Fireman’s association convention in September.  

· There will be an emergency Blood Drive at the Fire Department on August 7th.  
Village Managers Report by Village Manager Zegarelli
· The HVAC project at Village Hall has begun.  
· The Law Park Parking Lot Project will be done next year.  

· The Holbrook Lift Station project is nearing completion.  

· SCADA work continues.

· The Annual Village Audit is being completed.    
Public Comments
Mr. Brett Kulman and Mr. John Ballini of Juniper Place stated they were having flooding issues on their properties from the lack of maintenance at a nearby property and asked the Board to help.  
Village Engineer Turiano stated he would issue a summons and step up enforcement.  

Authorize Village Manager to Execute Fire Protection Agreements with Mount Pleasant

Upon motion by Trustee Zirman, seconded by Trustee DeRose, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:

BE IT RESOLVED that the Village Manager is hereby authorized and directed to execute a Fire Protection Agreement with the Town of Mt. Pleasant for fire protection services to the Briarcliff East Fire Protection Districts in the amount of $14,873 to expire on December 31, 2017.
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Village Manager is hereby authorized and directed to execute a Fire Protection Agreement with the Town of Mt. Pleasant for fire protection services to the Northeast Briarcliff Fire Protection District in the amount of $29,669 to expire on December 31, 2017.

BE IT RESOLVED that the Village Manager is hereby authorized and directed to execute a Fire Protection Agreement with the Town of Mt. Pleasant for ambulance services to the Mount Pleasant West Ambulance District in the amount of $3,866 to expire on December 31, 2017.
Budget Amendment

Upon motion by Trustee DeRose, seconded by Deputy Mayor Pohar, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:

BE IT RESOLVED that the General Fund for fiscal year 2016-2017 is hereby amended as follows: 
Increase Revenue
A0101.2680.LwPrk 
Insurance Recovery

$2,178,299.43

Increase Expense 
A1989.425.LwPrk
Insurance Recovery

$2,178,299.43
Increase Revenue
H1440.201CCGc 
Transfer from GF

$228,557.18
Increase Expense 
H0102.5031

Community Center

$228,557.18

Donations from Friends of the Library

Upon motion by Deputy Mayor Pohar, seconded by Trustee Zirman, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Trustees hereby accepts a donation in the amount of $12,831 from the Friends of the Library for the purposes of purchasing bookcases for the Briarcliff Manor Public Library.  
Increase Revenue – Gifts 

(L0108.2705) by $12,831
Increase Expenses – Special Matching Expenses 

(L7410.206) by $12,831

Fire Department Memberships

The Board thanked the new members for volunteering and stated more were always needed.  

Upon motion by Trustee Zirman, seconded by Trustee DeRose, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Briarcliff Manor hereby approves the membership of Zachary Samuel John Thorogood to the Briarcliff Manor Fire Company.  

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Briarcliff Manor hereby approves the under 18 membership of Lauren Prendergast to the Briarcliff Manor Fire Company.  

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Briarcliff Manor hereby approves the under 18 membership of Robert G. Prendergast to the Briarcliff Manor Fire Company.  

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Briarcliff Manor hereby approves the under 18 membership of Russell F. Kleiner to the Briarcliff Manor Fire Company.  

Cancellation of Real Property Tax Penalty

Upon motion by Deputy Mayor Pohar, seconded by Trustee Zirman, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:

Trustee DeRose:

Aye

Deputy Mayor Pohar:
Aye

Trustee Zirman:

Aye

Mayor Sullivan:

Aye

Trustee Wilson:

Absent

WHEREAS, it appears that on July 3, 2017, Robert Katz (“Owner”) brought to Village Hall in a timely manner a payment in the sum of $2,288.04 representing the first half of the real property taxes due for the period June 1, 2017 through July 3, 2017, on Owner’s property located at 593 Sleepy Hollow Road, Briarcliff Manor, New York, although it does not appear that said payment reached the Tax Receiver’s office for posting on said date; and
WHEREAS, subsequent to such date, a demand for a penalty in the amount of $114.40 on the taxes due was made to the Owner by the Village;   

NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that in light of its authority under New York State Real Property Tax Law § 1182, and in light of the Owner’s timely delivery of payment as set forth above, the penalties in the amount of $114.40 are hereby cancelled, such cancellation being in the best interests of the Village of Briarcliff Manor.  

Budget Transfers 2016-2017

Upon motion by Trustee Zirman, seconded by Trustee DeRose, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:

BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees does hereby authorize the following budget transfers for FY 2016-2017 in the General Fund.
GENERAL FUND

From:

A1990.499

Contingency


$261,301.64
To:

A3120.102

Police Overtime

$80,176.05



A3120.110

Police Retirement

$64,823.16



A3120.201

Police Equipment

$53,115.20



A3120.107

Police Vacation

$31,872.01



A3120.825

Police Retiree Health
$29,808.94



A3120.850

Police Social Security
$1,506.28






TOTAL


$261,301.64

From:

A3620.101

Building Salary FT

$56,143

To:

A3620.103

Building Salary PT

$56,143

From:

A1990.499

Contingency


$228,557.18

To:

A9901.910

Transfer to Capital

$228,557.18






(Community Center)

Budget Transfers 2017-2018

Upon motion by Trustee DeRose, seconded by Deputy Mayor Pohar, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:

BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees does hereby authorize the following budget transfers for FY 2017-2018 in the General Fund.

GENERAL FUND

From:

A.0909

Fund Balance Unreserved

$50,000
To:

A3620.103.PAC
Inspector PT



$15,000



A3620.460.PAC
Contractual Inspector

$32,455



A3620.498.PAC
MTA Tax – Inspector

$250



A3620.850.PAC
Social Security Inspector

$2,295






TOTAL



$50,000
Minutes

Upon motion by Trustee DeRose, seconded by Deputy Mayor Pohar, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of June 21, 2017 and July 5, 2017.  

Adjournment
There will be a Work Session on Wednesday, July 26, 2017 at 6:30pm.  

Upon motion by Trustee DeRose, seconded by Deputy Mayor Pohar, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn the regular meeting at 9:35pm.  
Respectfully Submitted By,

Christine Dennett

Village Clerk
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